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Hi Dave 
  
I hope this finds you well. 
  
You may be aware, further to a site meeting we had a while ago, that Enfield’s bus priority 
scheme work for this period includes adding 3 pairs of fixed stops on The Bourne. I attach 
our proposals, in case you have any comments or concerns. 
  
It was your colleague Gareth who flagged up, a while ago, that Sullivan Buses were 
reporting difficulty in drivers finding suitable stopping positions on The Bourne. Accordingly I 
copy him into the message, along with Robin, should they too have any comments to add. 
  
On this particular road, the key challenges I have found in trying to identify and design 
suitable bus stop layouts are as follows; 
  

ĈÅ The extensive verges that separate the footways from the road 
ČÅ The mature trees in the verges, that limit where new paving for boarding areas can 

be proposed 
ĊÅ The character of the road (being wide and very busy) in terms of bus stop-related 

pedestrian crossing movements (i.e. the sense of obligation to provide assistance for 
crossing movements at the positions where the new bus stops are likely to focus or 
induce a new, or increased level of, crossing demand  

  
Regards 
  

 
Traffic Engineering Manager 
Environment and Communities Directorate 
Enfield Council 
  

 
  
Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough fairly, delivering excellent services and 
building strong communities. 
  
 
F rom: D avid Hooker @ tfl.gov.uk>  
S ent: 23 March 2024 07:49 
T o: @ enfield.gov.uk> 
C c : G areth Holmes  @ tfl.gov.uk>; R obin L afos s e 

@ tfl.gov.uk> 
S ubjec t: R E : P ropos ed F ixed B us  S tops  - W9, T he B ourne - D es igns  for T fL  C omments  
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Hi   
 
There are serious concerns for safety over these proposed designs.  
Again bus stops on corners has been raised, the 456 we rather got away with being on 
quieter roads possibly, while the proposal to put a crossing point in the middle of a bus stop, 
is just a non-starter.  



 
This has come from our Surface Health & Safety Partner.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
Dave Hooker 
Service Delivery Manager – Enfield 
Transport for London – Bus Service Delivery 
North Region 
Turnpike Lane Bus Station, Green Lanes, London N15 3NX 
Email – @tfl.gov.uk 
Mobile –  
 
Upcoming absences – 9-20 March inclusive 
 

Online Software Portal for Processing Bus Stop/Stand 
Suspensions & Bus Diversion Requests  
T he link to acces s  the portal is : https ://tfl.s tartraqdome.com/ 
T he link  to reg is ter  https://tfl.startraqdome.com/login/new  
Passwords must contain at least 10 characters, using a mixture of upper and lowercase letters, 
at least one digit, and at least one symbol or special character, and cannot contain any of the 
characters "+{}&#;\<> 
 
North R S M will no long er ac c ept bus  s top / div ers ion reques ts  after 28th Nov ember 
2022 
 
F ilming companies  to complete a bus  s top clos ure form as  normal and s end it to R ed R oute 
F ilming R edR outeF ilming@ tfl.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 
F rom: @ enfield.gov.uk>  
S ent: 01 March 2024 19:13 
T o: D avid Hooker @ tfl.gov.uk> 
C c : G areth Holmes  @ tfl.gov.uk>; R obin L afos s e 

@ tfl.gov.uk> 
S ubjec t: P ropos ed F ixed B us  S tops  - W9, T he B ourne - D es igns  for T fL  C omments  
[S E C =O F F IC IAL :P UB L IC ] 
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Hi Dave 
  
I hope this finds you well. 
  
You may be aware, further to a site meeting we had a while ago, that Enfield’s bus priority 
scheme work for this period includes adding 3 pairs of fixed stops on The Bourne. I attach 
our proposals, in case you have any comments or concerns. 
  



It was your colleague Gareth who flagged up, a while ago, that Sullivan Buses were 
reporting difficulty in drivers finding suitable stopping positions on The Bourne. Accordingly I 
copy him into the message, along with Robin, should they too have any comments to add. 
  
On this particular road, the key challenges I have found in trying to identify and design 
suitable bus stop layouts are as follows; 
  

ĈÅ The extensive verges that separate the footways from the road 
ČÅ The mature trees in the verges, that limit where new paving for boarding areas can 

be proposed 
ĊÅ The character of the road (being wide and very busy) in terms of bus stop-related 

pedestrian crossing movements (i.e. the sense of obligation to provide assistance for 
crossing movements at the positions where the new bus stops are likely to focus or 
induce a new, or increased level of, crossing demand  

  
Regards 
  

 
Traffic Engineering Manager 
Environment and Communities Directorate 
Enfield Council 
  

 
  
Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough fairly, delivering excellent services and 
building strong communities. 
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